
Minutes of the ELEC Monthly Meeting Feb 22, 2021 

 

The meeting commenced at 4PM and was attended by Bob Garsha and Larry Rosenblum.  Forrest Gist 

also attended by invitation. 

The Aquabrick sale sponsored by the PDNA was described.  It will continue until March 24th.  Larry 

Rosenblum mentioned that the concierge have been told they do not need to collect payment.  Larry 

Rosenblum will contact purchasers around March 15 for payment.  He stated that he will travel to DC in 

March and may need to collect early.  He asked Bob to pick up from where he left off in terms of 

collecting for additional orders that may arrive thereafter.  Larry will pass a partially complete 

spreadsheet to Bob who can enter the newer orders and the spreadsheet will calculate each purchaser’s 

bill and total of all bills.  Larry can then pass on the total to John Warner of PDNA and pay either by 

check or credit card the total to Sagan Life. Larry Rosenblum also mentions that if John Warner considers 

the Pearl-wide sale a success, it may lead to another Aquabrick sale or other emergency prep items. 

Enunciator training was completed earlier this month.  Larry Rosenblum video recorded it, but has not 

found time yet to edit it and post it on the ELEC private YouTube channel. 

It’s been more than a year since batteries in the walkie talkies have been replaced.  Larry Rosenblum 

asked if the schedule was annual.  Bob Garsha stated it was an annual schedule, but wondered if they 

still needed to be replaced if they were working properly. Larry Rosenblum said they should because you 

can’t know how much life they have left.  It was agreed that Larry and Bob would arrange a division of 

labor to replace them. 

Much of the meeting was spent describing the functions and tasks of ELEC for Forrest.  He stated that his 

background was in security and he had an exposure to emergency preparation through his workplace.  

Forrest was invited to join ELEC.  He was also told that he could try it on and if it didn’t feel like a fit he 

could withdraw. Forrest accepted. 

The meeting adjourned at 4:45PM 


